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Good afternoon Chairman Young and members of the committee, my name is Michael 

Clune; I am the Knight Professor of the Humanities at CWRU. The views I will express are my 

own, and do not reflect the views of my employer.  

Thank you for inviting me here today to speak in support of those elements of Senate Bill 

1 seeking to depoliticize Ohio universities.  

Higher education faces an existential crisis. According to a much-cited poll by Gallup, 

between 2015 and 2023 public confidence in higher education declined by 20 points, to a historic 

low of 36 percent. The number one reason cited by poll respondents for their lack of faith in our 

universities is their perceived political bias. This perception reflects the fact that in the years 

since 2014 many universities and disciplines have begun to conceive of their mission in terms of 

partisan political activism. Symptoms of this change can be seen in the decision of venerable 

science journals like Nature to endorse presidential candidates, in the incessant pronouncements 

from university presidents on topics of political controversy, and in requirements in grant 

applications, peer review of manuscripts, tenure reviews, and hiring decisions that candidates 

explicitly show how their work advances political causes. 

In my view, primary responsibility for the unsustainable politicization of academia rests 

on bloated, unaccountable university administrations, which have instituted a “shadow 

curriculum” of politicized faculty and student training, hired teams of administrators to police 

speech, and incentivized the politicization of academic teaching and research. A key cause of 



skyrocketing college tuition—the second most cited reason for cratering public confidence—has 

been the explosion of university administrations in recent decades. 

 Our state and nation’s intellectual, scientific, and cultural health depends on a university 

system dedicated to the pursuit of truth. Restoring public confidence in higher education should 

be a bi-partisan aim. No one—no matter what one’s politics—benefits from the status quo. Many 

faculty members wish their work to have an impact on matters of public interest—from the 

climate to criminal justice to the arts. Yet our authority in such debates depends on our 

dedication to truth, to the methods and disciplines in which we are expert. By presenting our 

work in terms of political activism, we alienate at least half the population, cast doubt on the 

objectivity of our research and teaching, and become political liabilities to the causes we support.  

 


